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Meeting Minutes









March 16, 2013
Call TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL
Bob Perez, President of the Board of Directors convened the meeting at 9:48 a.m.,  PST at Pioneer High School Library.

Attendees:

Present







Absent
Bob Perez

Ray Chacon



Lorraine Jauregui

Carmen M. Bracy
Ron Garcia



Linda Bethworth
Penny Mammano
Gilbert Castaneda

Mondo Galindo
Approval of Minutes

March 16, 2013
Tabled
Officers Report

●  President Report – Bob Perez 
●  Treasurer Report – Penny Mammano
A report was provided for the Association’s banking account. 
  Checking Account:  $9200.48 --------------- Deposit:  $31.99

  Savings Account:  
Penny stopped into the Whittier Credit Union and inquired about an ATM Debit Card for the Association.  They stated that they do not issue Debit Cards for non-profit businesses.  
Penny stated that Tina has release a box of the Association’s paperwork, but Tina still has in her possession other documents that belong to the Association.

President Perez asked that a letter be written to past Treasurer Tina Torres to release all documents to Vice President, Carmen Bracy.  He asked that the letter be sent via “Return Receipt” as soon as possible to provide a documented record of the Association’s request to return all property belonging to the Association. 

Committee Reports
Golf Committee – Mondo Galindo
Mondo and Board Member Ron Garcia met with Coach Chuck Willig regarding the specifics of the Annual Golf Tournament.  Mondo gave an overview of Coach Willig’s Wish List.  The Board made a number of objections with the Wish List, and would like to continue with the negotiations process but would first like to 
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meet with the Principal and receive her input...  The Association is requesting that Mondo arrange a meeting with the school’s principal to discuss the specifics of the Golf Tournament as soon as possible.  
President Perez stated that some of the plans for the golf tournament may include a joint golf tournament between the football team and the Association or one year the football team has a tournament then the following year the Association has one, or the golf tournament can be put on hold.
Fireworks Booth – M. Galindo

Mondo reported that application process was completed and turned in to the City of Santa Fe Springs.  He gathered 19 signatures of alumni that lived in the city.  The lottery will be held in mid-April for the booths.  
The pre-sale tickets were tabled for discussion for the April meeting.

Board member Ray Chacon asked that the Board consider giving graduating seniors one year free membership to the Association after they have graduated from Pioneer High, and if this can be considered for April’s meeting.
By-Laws Committee - C. Bracy
No report was provided.
Membership committee – C. Bracy

Carmen stated that she is working on letters for the Board’s consideration to send to new members with a membership card.
Stadium Preservation – M. Galindo

Board Member Ed Thorne stated that he was still pursuing historical information on the stadium.  Construction for the new stadium will start sometime in June 2013 and end early 2014 to have the seniors graduate in the new stadium.  The Association is concerned about where they will place the “Titan Stadium” sign once the stadium is completed.
Scholarship Committee – P. Mammano

Penny reported that there hasn’t been anyone applying for the scholarships.  President Perez stated that he would like to see a more criteria required for alumni applying for the scholarship for next year.  Penny provided a list of required documents applicants must complete to qualify for the scholarships such as their current transcriptions income information, their current college plans and other important information that the committee will use to evaluate the application.  

Picnic Committee – L. Jauregui
Lorraine was not available; President Perez provided a brief report.  He stated that Palm Park is available on July 20 and 27 and there is a reservation fee to hold the picnic area that includes a cooking area, sink and benches.  A motion was made by Carmen Bracy to reserve Palm Park for either day but not to exceed cost of $125.00 for reservations, seconded by Mondo, motion approved.  

Casino Committee – C. Bracy
No report was provided.

Open Discussion
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President Perez assigned Board member Ray Chacon to Chair a committee to outreach to the Classes of 1960’s.

•  Website – a brief discussion was held regarding the website.  The Association continues to not have a webmaster.  Renewal of the contract was tabled.
•  Discussion regarding 20-Year Class Reunion for 1993 Alumni– Representative Anthony Granado
Anthony Granada from the Class of 1993 attended the Board meeting.  The class of 1993 would like the assistance of the Board to participate in their class reunion with an outreach table and also would like the Board to consider the use the Association’s tax ID number for all donations.  Once all accounting has been completed for the reunion all remaining funds will be donated to the Association for the college scholarship program.  
President Perez told Anthony that a letter must be provided to the Board with all the specifics on how and why the Tax ID number will be used and the Association’s participation at the class reunion.  A motion was made by Ray to allow the class of 1993 the use of the Tax ID number for donations that will benefit the Association’s Scholarship Program, seconded by Ron, motion passed.
•  PHSAA Represented at Two Separate Class Reunions for Alumni of 1973 and 1978- Mondo Galindo

President Perez asked Mondo to get the specifics of how he will outreach at these two reunions for the Association.

A brief discussion was held regarding paying for President Perez and Treasurer Mammano’s attendance for the Whittier High School Hall of Fame Reception on April 27.  Tickets are $75.00 per person.  A motion was made by Carmen to pay for the reception.  
Next Meeting 
April 20, 2013, at 9:30 a.m. at Pioneer High School Library.

Meeting Adjournment
A motion was made by Ed and seconded by Ray to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at  11:47 a.m.
